DRAFT: Subject to approval by the MIPTO Board

Matoska International Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
November 13, 2012
The meeting began at 6:35 pm.
Everyone introduced themselves, and welcomed new parent representative Michelle Johnson.

John Leininger is timekeeper.
The October 9th meeting minutes were unanimously approved.
Secretary’s report – Jennifer Weddell
Welcome to our newest member, Michelle Johnson. She was added to the board as the new family representative by unanimous vote of the MIPTO board via email on October 29.
Treasurer’s report – Angel Fleming

· Savings balance per 10/31/12 bank statement is $19,609.76.

· Checking balance per 10/31/12 bank statement as of is $5,156.11
· Year-to-date income through October is $23,892.63.

Jane Ojile is a new ELL specialist on staff. An email vote was conducted Oct. 24-25 to allocate $100 for her (same as other building specialists.) The board unanimously approved. Pizza night is the first Tuesday of each month at Leonardo’s Pizza. We earned $170 for first two months. There will be a box tops contest before Winter Break – the classroom with most box tops will win a cereal party. Gayle will coordinate dates and Sonya will include in Buzz Sheet. 

The board unanimously approved the treasurer’s report.
Principal’s Report

The school dance was a big success. The kids had a lot of fun, and we had many compliments from families that night. Thanks to everyone who helped make it happen.
Widji was a great experience for the 5th graders last month. Thanks to the PTO for their commitment to making it happen.
The Action Team is up and running and it’s exciting to see the kids getting involved and planning projects.

This week our 2nd graders began their swimming lessons at the Y.

Benchmark Literacy was adopted this year, with some grades doing the reading portion and some doing the writing portion. The staff has put tremendous energy into learning, understanding, and using this new curriculum. We’re very happy with it for many reasons, including the built-in components for differentiation and tying into IB units. Next year, the 3-5 graders will add the reading component and the K-3 grades will pick up the writing portion, so all grades will use the full new curriculum.

Everything has been approved for the new addition and a groundbreaking is planned for March, depending on weather. The architects/designers have added a special reinforced area on the outside wall for wall-ball, as requested by students on the Action Team. This is a great student-initiated and self-monitored game that has become a tradition on the playground.
Cami asked about when to start looking for new playground equipment. John L. said it could possibly be installed in summer so shopping in spring makes sense. John R. asked about the carnival and access to the playground and other areas used for the carnival.
Volunteers
Shannon, Becky and John L. are meeting tomorrow to have a conversation about the best way to encourage volunteerism in our school and to find a better way to be more systematic and be more organized. John L. noted that there is a strong core of people who do volunteer but we want to find better ways to access others who are willing and able to volunteer but don’t regularly do so. One idea mentioned that had much support from the board was to assign various events or activities that need volunteers to different grades or classrooms.
Buzz Sheet
Sonya talked about the general layout for the Buzz Sheet. She requested help with the main article – ideas, photos, volunteer opportunities, classroom or grade-based fundraisers or field trips. She is glad to continue putting it together but appreciates input, reminders and story ideas. The board agreed that Sonya does a great job and her work on the Buzz is very appreciated.
Open Forum
Dr. Lovett will attend our meeting in December. We’ll ask him to talk about plans for IB in the middle schools and will invite all our school families to come and bring their questions and thoughts.
The meeting adjourned at 7: 50 PM.
Meeting Attendance
	Board Members
	Staff

	X
	Shannon Otto (Co-Chair)
	X
	John Leininger (principal)

	X
	Cami Raeburn (Co-Chair)
	
	Gayle Chapman (volunteer coordinator)

	X
	Angel Fleming (Treasurer)
	
	Kirsten Duoos (IB coordinator)

	X
	Jennifer Weddell (Secretary)
	
	

	X
	Jodi Hawkins
	
	

	X
	Michelle Johnson
	Others

	X
	Becky Richnofsky
	
	George Kimball (school board)

	X
	John Rogers
	
	

	
	Lisa Setterlund
	
	

	X
	Sonya Zuker
	
	


The next regular meeting of the Matoska International PTO board will be held on Tuesday, December 11th at 6:30 PM in the school’s media center.  All are welcome to attend.

Please visit our website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, for meeting minutes, agendas, and more.
